
COUNTY OF MENDOCINO 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

501 LOW GAP ROAD, ROOM 1010 

UKIAH, CA. 95482 

Esteemed Board Members,8-27-20 

I am in OPPOSITION to the proposed name change from RIDGEWOOD ROAD to OLD BOY SCOUT 

ROAD, as specified in the September 1, 2020, Memorandum directed to you signed by Russell Ford. 

Planning and Building Services. (PBS) 

The duplicate address that requires correction noted in the Memorandum was created in error by PBS 

staff, and, its remedy, should not be visited on the balance of the parcels which use our private road to 

access our parcel.  

I encourage you to recognize the burden this change will have on all of us. It will create added confusion 

and costs to all of us.  

The Old Boy Scout Road is a total and completely different entity from our Ridgewood Road!! 

We have had our property at 3201 Ridgewood Road, Willits, since 1966. Back then, the Boy Scout Road 

was just an old road, logging road! We've had our address long before the people that live out the Boy 

Scout Road even lived there!! The very small section of the shared space on that road, dos NOT warrant 

a name change for OUR ROAD!!!! 

Please look into this with more depth, and DO NOT ADOPT THE PROPOSED NAME CHANGE TO OLD 

BOY SCOUT ROAD, PLEASE!!!! 

Perhaps there can be some sort of easement for that very small section of shared road.  

Please let us keep our address, 3201 Ridgewood Road, Willits. 

Thank you so very much, 

Marzel Klugherz-Zetwick 


